
TOWN OF KITTERY, Maine    APPROVED  
PLANNING BOARD WORKSHOP    JANUARY 12, 2023  
COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
 

1 | P a g e  
 

Present: Earldean Wells, Member, Steve Bellantone, Member, Russell White, Ethan 
Bensley, Member, Robert Doyle, Member, Member, Karen Kalmar, Vice Chair, and 
Dutch Dunkelberger, Chair 
 
Absent:  
 
Staff: Jason Garnham, Director of Planning, Jessa Kellogg, Public Works Inspector 
 
Advisory: 
 
Chair Dunkelberger opened the workshop. 
 
Title 16 amendments to incorporate State changes to MS4 Stormwater Ordinance 
requirements 
 
Ms. Kellogg introduced the topic and gave the Board background information and 
updates.  
 
Kristie Rabasca, Integrated Environmental Engineering Inc. presented the topic and 
discussed the specific ordinance changes. 
 
The Board asked clarifying questions.  
 
The Kittery Planning Board workshop of January 12, 2023 adjourned at 5:45 p.m. 
 
Submitted by Carrie Varao, Development Staff Clerk on January 24, 2023.  
 
Disclaimer:  The following minutes constitute the author’s understanding of the meeting.  
Whilst every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of the information, the 
minutes are not intended as a verbatim transcript of comments at the meeting, but a 
summary of the discussion and actions that took place.  For complete details, please 
refer to the video of the meeting on the Town of Kittery website at 
http://www.townhallstreams.com/locations/kittery-maine.   
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